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Hope everyone is enjoying the 
cold weather - it's a good time to 
stay in and keep warm.

Our President, Joyce Bates, 
is deciding whether to conduct 
a business meeting on Zoom or 
meet at Willow Praise Church. -  
Feb. 3, 2021. Please call Eastlake 
City Hall at (440) 951-1400 for 
information.

Our club will be sending out 
the Gerry Gallagher Memorial 
Scholarship applications to the 
North High, South High, and Lake 
Catholic  Guidance offices later in 
March. Interested seniors should 
contact their Guidance Office after 
the 15th of March.

We will be helping out at Free 
Lunch Distribution at Willow 
Praise Church on February 6th 
from 12-1pm. There will be a 
distribution of new socks and 
undergarments to be handed out 
to local children at the event. 
Donations can be dropped off at 
Willow Praise Church at 32901 
Vine Street Willowick or Eastlake 

City Hall, 35150 Lakeshore Blvd 
(there will be a collection box 
just inside the main doors) or call 
Michael Zuren 440-251-5381 
or Paula Price 314-585-8181.  
Women's Club members will be 
handing out activity sheets for 
children during this event.  

We are also collecting school 
supplies for a local Eastlake 
Elementary school. This is part of 
our ongoing support of children in 
need.  

 Enjoy the month of February. 
read a Gooooood Book, and enjoy 
Valentine's Day with your family!

Feb. 12 - CHINESE NEW  	
                   YEAR

Feb. 14 - VALENTINE'S DAY
Feb. 15 - PRESIDENT'S DAY
Feb. 16 - MARDI GRAS
Feb. 17 - ASH  WEDNESDAY

Though, February is short, 
it is filled with lots of love and 
sweet surprises.    ~ Charmaine 
J. Forde

2021 continues to be 
trying due to the pandemic. 
Now that the vaccine is out 
there seems to be light at 
the end of the tunnel. The 
City and the Health District 
have been receiving calls 
of where you should go to 
receive your vaccination. 
Though you will see below 
the dates of when you 
would get vaccinated the 
issue is there are not enough 
vaccines being distributed 
to our county as you will 
see below. 

The senior center has 
moved into the community 
center and is in the process 
of being set up. The Health 
District will look in April to 
see when and if all centers 
can reopen.

Joint Statement from 
Lake County Emergency 
Management Agency, 
Lake County General 

During the month of February 
2021, the following free programs 
will be offered VIRTUALLY at 
the Willoughby-Eastlake Public 
Library. Registration is required. 
For a complete schedule of 
events or to register for one of 
our upcoming programs, visit 
www.we247.org.  

 
All programs are via Zoom or 

YouTube. You must register to 
receive the link! Visit the Events 
Calendar at www.we247.org or 
call your library to register. 

 
Make and Take Art Club 

Kits for Adults  
Heart Woven in Handfolk 

Craft - February's Project: 
Associated with the Amish and 
Shaker movements, these were 
used as tokens of love in the 
nineteenth century. We’ll provide 
a simple mitten and heart for 
you to assemble. Contact the 
Willoughby Library during the 
month of February to pick up 
your supplies. 

 
Make and Take Art Club 

Kits for Teens and Tweens 
Each month we will have a 

different activity kit for you to 
pick up and complete at home. 
February’s activity will be: 
Balloon Yarn/String Art (Feb. 
1); Tie-Dye Butterfly (Feb. 15). 
Instructions and most of the things 
needed and will be included in the 
kit. A limited number of Art Club 
kits will be available. Contact the 
Willoughby Library to pick up 
your supplies. Ages 11-18. 

Mondays, February 1 and 15
10 am 
 
Meditation  
Chera Ihnat, from Kemper 

House, will share her wisdom on 
meditation.  

Monday, February 1, 2-3 pm 
 
Arctic Animal Story & Craft  
Enjoy a fun Tuesday afternoon 

listening to a story about an arctic 

animal and then making a craft 
about that animal.  

Tuesdays, February 2, 9, 16
3 pm 
 
Cleveland State Hospital 
Drawn from manuscripts by 

investigative reporters who were 
sent to expose Cleveland State 
Hospital’s practices, learn about 
the state of mental healthcare 
in 1950's Cleveland. You will 
also hear about the community’s 
efforts to keep up with the 
changing trends.  

Wednesday, February 3
7-8 pm  
 
New York Times Bestselling 

Author Shelley Shepard Gray 
Join Shelley Shepard Grey as 

she discusses A Perfect Amish 
Romance, the first book in her new 
Berlin Bookmobile series! This 
new series follows a bookmobile 
driver-turned-matchmaker who 
learns that her Amish patrons 
need a whole lot more than 
just new books to read. Shelley 
Shepard Gray's novels have been 
Holt Medallion winners and 
Inspirational Readers Choice and 
Carol finalists. Shelley's novels 
have also appeared on both the 
New York Times and USA Today 
bestseller lists.  

Thursday, February 4
 6:30 pm 
 
Getting Started with 

Medicare  
Join Laura Mutsko as she 

walks participants through the 
complexities of Medicare.  

Monday, February 8, 6:30 pm 
 
Take-Home Pokemon 

Terrariums  
Contact the Willowick Library 

the week of February 8 to get a 
take-home terrarium kit. Build 
your kit at home and share 
pictures of your creations with 
the included hashtags. Kits 
available while supplies last. 
Grades 6-12 (Ages 12-18). 

Black Innovators of 
Northeast Ohio  

Learn about some of 
Cleveland’s most notable black 
innovators & entrepreneurs! This 
family program is presented by 
the Western Reserve Historical 
Society.  

Tuesday, February 9, 6:30 pm 
 
Car Capitol of the World  
Take a ride through the Western 

Reserve at the turn of the 20th 
Century and discover a treasure 
of Cleveland-made vehicles.  

Wednesday, February 10
7-8 pm 
 
Zoom LEGO Club  
Join us on Zoom to discuss 

the amazing LEGO creations 
you have been working on. The 
Wednesday before the program, 
Miss Sarah will send you a video 
about what the theme is and an 
example of something she has 

been working on, as well as the 
Zoom link for the next day. At 
2 pm on Saturday, you'll be able 
to join a Zoom call and show off 
your amazing creation. Be sure 
to have a name for the creation 
and a little story that explains it.  

Saturday, February 13, 2 pm  
 
Miss Bryn’s Bomb Book 

Club  
Join Miss Bryn for a teen book 

discussion via Zoom.) Grades 
7-12 (Ages 13-18). 

February’s book is a romance 
short story collection titled Meet 
Cute. 

Monday, February 15
6:30-7:30 pm 
  
Online Film Discussion  
Join our new group as we gather 

online to discuss a different film 
each month. February’s topic 
will be “What is your favorite 
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Lake County Title Bureau Open by Appointment Only on Saturdays

Happy February everyone!
Your local VFW Post invites 

the public to the monthly 
breakfasts, the last Sunday of 
each month from 9am-Noon. 
Cost is $6 for one time through 
the line. 

They are also offering the 
fish fries, starting with Ash 
Wednesday, February 17th, and 
every Friday after that until 
Good Friday, April 3rd. The cost 
is $12 each.

This month's inspirational 
quote is by Archbishop Desmond 
Tutu: "My humanity is bound 
up in yours, for we can only be 
human together."

As always, if you have any 
questions, please call me at (440) 
951-2200, ext 3511, or email me 
at tgulley@eastlakeohio.com.

I hope everyone is staying safe 
and healthy this winter season!!! 

Free Grab & Go Lunches for 
Children:

On Saturday, February 6th, 
2021 from 12 to 1pm join us 
for the Free Kids Grab and Go 
Lunch Program. Sports Fanatics 
is sponsoring the food this month. 
They are providing chicken strips, 
fries, and a drink for 300 children. 
The free lunch program is typically 
held the first Saturday of each 
month at Willow-Praise Church 
(32901 Vine Street Willowick). 
We will also be distributing socks 
and undergarments discreetly to 
children or parents that request 
these necessities.  The program is 
in partnership with the Eastlake 
Women’s Club. Since starting 
the program on March 30th 
over 18,400 lunches have been 
provided.

Fundraiser for Community 

Meals:
Join us for a great cause on 

Sunday, February 7th at 5pm 
(Drive -Thru Style). Revolution 
Pizza will donate 500 spaghetti 
dinners with meatball and salad 
to help raise monies for the 
community outreach ministries 
at Willow Praise Church 
(located at: 32901 Vine Street 
Willowick). Over 130,000 meals 
have been distributed to the local 
community in addition to the pet 
food distributions being held on 
a regular basis since 2016. The 
suggested donation is $5 per meal 
and all the proceeds will go to 
the community outreach events. 
Thank You for your generosity 
and caring. If you have questions 
or would like to volunteer or 
donate, please call Michael Zuren 
440-251-5381.

Birthday Club:
There is a small group of 

individuals including: Councilman 
Charlie Malta, Paula Price from 
100 Youth that Care, and others 
that are creating a monthly 
birthday club for special needs 
children that live in Eastlake and 
Willowick. The idea is to identify 
one Eastlake and one Willowick 

special needs child each month 
and take them a birthday 
celebration with a cake, presents, 
small celebration, and recognition 
award for their birthday. If you 
would like to become involved 
in this program or nominate a 
child, please contact Terri Bowes-
Kozsey at 440-567-0991.  

Bookbag & School Supplies 
Collection:

We are working with the 
Salvation Army, Asa Cox Homes, 
and 100 Youth that Care on the 
2021 Book Bag and School 
Supplies Drive for Lake County 
Children. In 2020, over 1600 book 
bags were distributed between 
the Salvation Army and Willow 
Praise. School supplies can be 
dropped off at either Willow 
Praise or the Salvation Army 
in Painesville. Direct monetary 
donations should be made payable 
to the Salvation Army. Details 
to follow on how you can get 
involved.

Socks and Undergarments for 
Kids Collection:

During a meeting with Salvation 
Army and numerous local non-
profits, we learned that many 
Lake County School Children do 
not have socks or undergarments. 
Without access to these items, 

some teachers have learned that 
the children are dealing with 
skin irritation and rashes. So, 
we are collecting socks and 
undergarments at Willow Praise 
Church and Eastlake City Hall. 
These garments will be distributed 
discreetly during the Free kids 
Lunch Program on Saturday, 
February 6th. 

Vine Street Corridor/Non-
Profit Meetings:

Thank You to everyone that 
attended the Vine Street Corridor 
Business Meeting on January 21st. 
We discussed a variety of local 
events, fundraisers, and business 
promotions. The next meeting 
will be held in March (date, time, 
and location to be announced) At 
the next meeting, we will discuss 
a variety of topics including: 
fundraisers, community events, 
non-profit outreach, and ideas 
for local business promotion. 
The meetings are a collaboration 
of non-profit organizations, 
local businesses, and residents 
in our community that want to 
promote and help each other with 
events that make our community 
stronger.

Your Councilman
Michael Zuren, Ward 1

Effective Monday, January 
25, 2021, the two branches of 
the Lake County Title Bureau 
will be open to the public by 
appointment only on Saturdays 
between the hours of 8AM and 
11:45AM. The first Saturday 
available for appointments will 
be Saturday, January 30, 2021. 
Appointments are being accepted 
at this time.

Effective Monday, February 

1, 2021, the Lake County 
Title offices will be accepting 
appointments for assisting in 
the renewal and issuance of 
new passports Monday through 
Friday between the hours of 
8AM and 11:30AM. We will 
begin scheduling appointments 
for passport services on Monday, 
January 25, 2021.

Commissioner guidelines for 
entering the county building 

should be followed while 
accessing title services. Please 
observe distancing in all areas. 
Title services can still be 
procured via mail and our secure 
drop boxes at both locations.

“Due to the increased demand 
from the public and due to the 
challenges working families 
face with finding time during 
the week to stop by the offices, 
I am happy to announce that we 

will be reopening the title offices 
on Saturdays. This will offer an 
additional option for the public 
to handle their titling issues in 
person quickly and efficiently. I 
am also happy to announce the 
reopening of passport services, 
as we are all looking forward to 
traveling again for both business 
and pleasure.” – Faith Andrews, 
Lake County Clerk of Common 
Pleas Court

The Ohio Development 
Services Agency and the Lake 
County Council on Aging want to 
remind Ohioans that assistance is 
available to help with their home 
energy bills. The Home Energy 
Assistance Program (HEAP) helps 
Ohioans at or below 175 percent of 
the federal poverty guidelines pay 
their heating bills. 

Applied directly to the 
customer’s utility or bulk fuel 
bill, the benefit can help manage 
heating costs. Ohioans can visit 
www.energyhelp.ohio.gov to 
apply online, download a copy 
of the application or find contact 
information for a local Energy 
Assistance Provider (EAP). The 

Heating Assistance Available- Application Deadline: May 31, 2021
Lake County Council on Aging is 
able to assist individuals over the 
phone to complete their application 
for HEAP benefits. If preferred, 
an individual can drop off their 
application and verifications using 
the agency’s secure drop box 
for an Information & Assistance 
Specialist to review the application 
to ensure it is complete and submit 
on the individual’s behalf.  When 
applying, individuals need to have 
copies of the following documents:

• Most recent utility bills.
• A list of all household members 

(including birth dates and Social 
Security numbers).

• Proof of income for the past 30 
days for all household members 

(12 months for certain income 
types).

• Proof of U.S. citizenship or 
legal residency for all household 
members.

• Proof of disability (if 
applicable).

HEAP benefits are applied to 
an individual’s energy bill after 
January 1st. Applications for 
the HEAP program must be 
received by May 31, 2021.

This is not an emergency 
program.  Low-income households 
that have been disconnected (or 
have a pending disconnection 
notice), need to establish new 
service, need to pay to transfer 
service, have 25% (or less) of 

bulk fuel supply remaining, or 
have a household member who 
was diagnosed with COVID-19 
in 2020  may also be eligible for 
the HEAP Winter Crisis Program, 
which started on November 1, 
2020. If you need immediate 
assistance with your energy bills, 
please contact your local EAP. A 
list of providers can be found at 
www.energyhelp.ohio.gov.

Applications for the HEAP 
Winter Crisis Program must be 
received by March 31, 2021.  
For more information on HEAP, 
visit www.energyhelp.ohio.gov 
or call (800) 282-0880. Hearing-
impaired customers can dial 711 
for assistance.
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High School Students Take Advantage of CCP Program to Save Thousands on College Education

Library Programs
  Continued from page 1

Students in grades 7-12 have 
the opportunity to earn free 
college credit from Lakeland 
Community College while 
earning high school credits for 
the same classes by enrolling in 
the College Credit Plus (CCP) 
program. 

The CCP program is free for 
high school students and they do 
not pay for tuition or textbooks. 
They can complete classes on 
their high school campus or at 
Lakeland, earning high school 
and college credit at the same 
time. Many students take the 

first few semesters of a four-year 
degree while still in high school, 
saving thousands of dollars on a 
college education!

Students who wish to begin 
focusing on an information 
technology & computer science 

or health care program, can start 
on a dedicated pathway within 
the CCP program.

Upon high school graduation, 
CCP students can continue to 
complete an associate degree 
or certificate at Lakeland or 
transfer directly to any Ohio 
four-year college, including four-
year partner programs available 
through Lakeland’s Holden 
University Center.

Admission into the program 
is open to students who have 
clearly demonstrated the 
ability to handle college-
level coursework. Successful 
CCP students typically have 
good self-management skills, 

excellent class attendance and no 
disciplinary problems.

• High school students must 
declare their intent to participate 
by May 1. Visit lakelandcc.edu/
ccp for more information. 

• Students must meet college-
ready scores on a state identified 
assessment exam. Test prep 
resources are at lakelandcc.edu/
web/about/test-prep.

Interested students should 
check with their high schools for 
details. Those ready to start may 
apply at lakelandcc.edu/apply.

Watch the video at http://
lakelandcc.edu/web/about/info-
sessions-ccp .

romantic film?” 
Tuesday, February 16, 3 pm  
 
Sensory Storytime  
Children of all ages & 

abilities are welcomed to this 
interactive, inclusive storytime 
specifically designed to support 
the developmental needs of those 
with sensory challenges. 

Tuesday, February 16, 6:30 pm 
 
Homeschool Travelers  
Take a trip around the world 

without leaving your house! 
Each month features a different 
location, complete with facts & 
fun activities!

Wednesday, February 17, 2 pm 
 
Homeschool Thursdays  
Children will enjoy a variety 

of fun and educational virtual 
programs. Ages 6-12.  

Thursday, February 18, 2 pm 
 
Network to Freedom  
The Network to Freedom 

is a mosaic of local historical 
places, museums and interpretive 
programs geared toward telling 
the story of the Underground 
Railroad. The James A. Garfield 
National Historic Site in Mentor 
was added to the Network to 
Freedom in 2017. Park Ranger 
Allison Powell will tell us about 
what that designation means and 
more about the Network.  

Thursday, February 18
6:30 pm 
 
Joe the Coupon Guy: Cutting 

the Cord  
Joe Daugirdas, the Coupon 

Guy, will help you find options 
to get rid of your cable by using 
streaming video services and 
“free” TV.  

Monday, February 22, 6:30-
7:30 pm 

 
Miss Sam & Sarah’s 

S.T.E.A.M. Spotlight  
Follow along with Miss Sam 

& Miss Sarah as they take 
you through the steps of a fun 
activity highlighting concepts 
from Science, Technology, 
Engineering, Art & Math! 
(Registrants will be informed of 
necessary supplies in advance of 
this LIVE demonstration). 

Wednesday, February 24
3:30 pm 
 
Midnight in Vehicle City with 

Author Edward Mcclelland  
Proud Midwesterner 

Edward McClelland returns to 
Willoughby Library (virtually) to 
discuss his new book about the 
most significant labor dispute in 
American history, which helped 
usher in national prosperity with 
the rust belt as its industrial 
engine! The tumultuous Flint 
Sit-Down Strike of 1936-
1937 symbolized the start of 
the United Auto Workers and 
set the standard for wages in 
every industry. This historic 
transformation of the economic 
structure in the U.S. ultimately 
established the golden age of 
the American middle class. In 
addition to Midnight in Vehicle 
City, Ted is the author of Folktales 
and Legends of the Middle West. 
He is also the author of How to 
Speak Midwestern. 

Wednesday, February 24
6:30 pm 
   
The Babysitter’s Club Book 

Group  
Join us for the first virtual 

Babysitter’s Club Book Club! 
Meetings will be held weekly.  

Wednesday, February 24, 5 pm
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Bankruptcy 101: 

Window Savings at Shoreline 
Deciding who to call to get your 

best deal when it’s time to replace 
your outdated windows & doors is 
easier than you realize. 

Start by calling Shoreline 
Window and Remodeling 
Company. A company with a 
professional, experienced track 
record dating back to 1954. 
That’s 65 years of total customer 
satisfaction made possible by all 
our past clients who trusted in 
our ability to meet or exceed their 
expectations on receiving the “real 
deal” for their remodeling projects. 

We start by reviewing your 
project and listening to your goals 
and concerns and we welcome 
any recommendations you may 
have. Then together we establish a 
budget and work to stay within that 
cost. 

Your materials selections are 
hands-on, not from pictures out 
of brochures and once all your 
selections have been made, we 
order any products that are not in 
stock. 

After scheduling a start date and 
work begins, we stay on the project 
from start to finish. To make your 
remodeling experience as stress-

free as possible, we always keep 
you informed of the progress of the 
job. 

Because Shoreline Window and 
Remodeling Company is a family 
owned business, you will always be 
dealing directly with the owner, no 
pushy salesman or inexperienced 
tradesmen. Our company is bonded 
and insured, and our workers are 
covered by workers compensation 
for your protection. 

We have the highest ratings with 
the Better Business Bureau and 
Angie’s List. We take pride in our 
workmanship so you will not only 
be current client, but in the future, 
we want to be “the one” contractor 
you call to take advantage of 
our other professional services 
including kitchen and bathroom 
remodeling. Plus, we also accept 
all major credit cards & special 
financing. 

Let us show you how to make 
your next remodeling project a little 
easier by calling Shoreline Window 
and Remodeling Company at (440) 
946-1495 or (440) 336-3300. 
You can also look us up at www.
shorelinewindowandremodeling.
com.

The Miracle of Bankruptcy

Bankruptcy is the most 
affordable, fastest working, 
constitutionally backed legal 
mechanism available for 
Americans in financial trouble. 
Most importantly, bankruptcy 
offers powerful protections to 
people that cannot be had in 
any other way. Some of those 
protections are as follows:

 
1.) Protection of Assets:  

Once a bankruptcy is filed the 
Court protects many assets 
from being taken. It also 
prevents garnishment of wages. 
In almost all cases we are able 
to keep a person in their home, 
keep their cars, and all of their 
personal belongings to name 
just a few of the benefits. 

2.) Protection from Creditors:  
Once your bankruptcy is filed, 
you receive a legal protection 
called an Automatic Stay. This 
“stay” prevents creditors and 
debt collectors from making 
contact with or trying to collect 
money from you. The automatic 
stay will stop foreclosure, 
lawsuits, wage garnishments, 
vehicle repossession, utility 
shut off, license suspensions 
for uninsured accident damage 

to another motor vehicle and 
more.

3.) Discharge of Debt:  Upon 
completion of the bankruptcy 
your debt is eliminated and 
does not ever have to be paid 
back. 

4.)  Time to catch up on 
Payment: In many cases 
bankruptcy filers get a chance 
to catch up on payments that 
are overdue on your home, car, 
or other assets. 

5.) Re-build Your Credit: 
Bankruptcy clears up and 
resolves your debt, judgments, 
delinquencies, foreclosure and 
other bad marks on your credit 
rating and gives you a “fresh 
slate” upon which to re-build 
your credit. It also prevents 
creditors from coming after 
you years down the line for 
debts that are labeled “write 
offs” or “charge offs” by the 
bank on your credit report but 
that, unknown to most, are still 
collectible.

6.) It Works Fast:  We 
are able to stop creditor 
harassment, lawsuits, 
foreclosures, garnishments, 
repossessions and a whole lot 
of other problems FAST with 

bankruptcy. Bankruptcy is not 
like applying for a bank loan. 
It moves fast. The protections 
discussed can be used the 
same day we file. Some of 
these protections like stopping 
harassing phone calls are 
available immediately upon 
giving us money down for 
representation. 

Bankruptcy is about having 
peace of mind and relief now 
but it is also about financial 
planning for the future. It is 
about re-establishing credit, 
keeping the lion’s share of your 
property and resolving all of 
your current debt and bad marks 
on your record so that you will 
be in good financial standing in 
a few years. It is about a fresh 
start in life. Everyone deserves 

a fresh start.

Even though a bankruptcy 
is technically public record, 
the fact that you are filing 
bankruptcy will only be known 
by a few people who you 
probably will never even come 
in contact with- let alone know. 
It is not published in the local 
newspapers. The truth is that 
no one really cares whether 
you file bankruptcy anyway. 
They are too concerned with 
their own problems. 

I have often stated that 
bankruptcy is an act of love 
to yourself and your family. 
You do not need to live in fear 
of debt collectors, lawsuits, 
losing your home or any of the 
other dreaded consequences of 

financial problems.  You do not 
have to deal with the unbearable 
anxiety of financial stress. We 
cannot cure your cancer but we 
can cure your debt problems. 
We can help you regain your 
peace of mind. It is important to 
remind yourself that financial 
problems are temporary. They 
come and they go. Your health 
is permanent. Do not allow 
yourself to lose your permanent 
health over your temporary 
financial problems.  

Biales Delchin offers to start 
bankruptcy protection and 
stop bill collector harassment 
for only three hundred dollars 
down. If you think Bankruptcy 
might be able to help you, please 
call us for a free, confidential, 
no obligation consultation. 
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Laketran Retrofits Dial-a-Ride Bus to Serve as Mobile Food Pantry
A new Mobile Food Pantry 

will be visiting communities 
throughout Lake County each 
week to provide fresh produce to 
seniors in need of food.

A retrofitted Laketran Dial-a-
Ride bus, re-branded as the Lake 
County Mobile Food Pantry 

with vehicle graphics donated by 
Avery Dennison, will visit two 
locations each week on Tuesdays 
and Thursdays to distribute 60 
boxes of fresh produce to senior 
participants.

Lake County seniors, 60 years 
and older, may register for one 

pick-up per month by calling 
Lifeline at 2-1-1 or Lake County 
Council on Aging at 440-205-
8111.

Offering a completely 
contactless pick up process, 
Laketran employees and 
volunteers from RSVP of Lake 

County will place groceries in the 
trunk of seniors’ cars as they arrive. 
Volunteers are equipped with PPE 
to ensure all participants’ safety.  

Similar to Laketran’s produce 
pick-up program organized 
last summer with Lake County 
Commissioners Senior Services, 
RSVP of Lake County, Council on 
Aging and Lifeline, the agencies 
worked together to secure food 
donations from the Greater 
Cleveland Food Bank and each 
play a role in taking reservations, 
sorting donations and distributing 
the food. 

The Greater Cleveland Food 
Bank donations are purchased 
through the Ohio Association of 
Food Banks or supplied by the 
USDA funded Farm to Families 
Food Box program that purchases 
farm surplus and distributes it to 
those in need during the pandemic.  

Each month, 480 households 

will receive over 14,000 pounds of 
fresh, healthy produce.  

“Food assistance remains a 
top need among seniors during 
the coronavirus pandemic and 
while there are 40 food pantries 
throughout Lake County, this 
program is unique because it 
provides fresh produce,” shared 
Laketran CEO Ben Capelle. 
“We’re excited to be able to 
repurpose a bus to meet this 
community need. We have 
donations secured through March, 
but anticipate the program will 
continue with the support of the 
Cleveland Food Bank.”

Locations and dates for the Lake 
County Mobile Food Pantry are:

• Eastlake Transit Center at 
Captains Stadium, 35300 Vine St.: 
Feb. 9 and March 9 at 10 a.m. 

• Wickliffe Senior Center, 900 
Worden St.: Feb. 11 and March 11 
at 10 a.m. 

• Madison Senior Center, 2938 
Hubbard Rd.: Feb. 16 and March 
16 at 10 a.m. 

• Perry Senior Center, 2800 
Perry Park Rd.: Feb. 18 and March 
18 at 10 a.m. 

• Lake County Central YMCA, 
933 Mentor Ave.: Feb. 23 and 
March 23 at 10 a.m. 

• Concord Community Center, 
7671 Auburn Rd.: Feb. 25 and 
March 25 at 10 a.m. 

• Lakeland Community College, 
7700 Clocktower Dr.: Feb. 2, 
March 2 and March 30 at 10 a.m. 

• Mentor Park-n-Ride, 8650 
Market St.: Feb. 4 and March 4 at 
10 a.m.

Future distribution dates are 
listed at www.laketran.com.
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Professional Painters Take Pride In Trade
MDM Painting starts off with 

trust and reassurance by offering 
our “0 Down Payment.” This 
means that you pay nothing 
before we start the job, or during 
the job, “NOT EVEN FOR 
MATERIALS!” Payment is 
only due upon completion and 
acceptance of the finished job. 

I perform your job along with 
two other people, which is why I 
can promise you what I say, I will 
do! We’re not some big company 
that offers all kinds of trades other 
than painting. We are all trained 
professionals at just painting…
and with that comes a professional 
finish!

Our business is based on 
problem solving. Finding the 
reason why previous coatings 
have failed, correcting the problem 
through proper preparation, and 
using only top of the line products 
like Sherwin Williams, Behr, and 
Benjamin Moore Paints; and I only 
use their highest quality products. 
This guarantees a fine finish, great 
adhesion properties. Therefore, 
a long lasting paint job that you 
can simply wash to restore to its’ 
original beauty…and not have 
to paint for many years to come 
unless you just want to change the 
color! Not to mention the great 
sub-base that will be under your 
next paint job that these quality 
products provide.

This is your home. Your 
investment. Never try to save 
money on product or professional 
installation…it just guarantees 
future problems. 

MDM Painting offers senior 
discounts as well as military 
discounts. We’re proud that we 
hold an A+ rating with the Better 
Business Bureau because I answer 
the phone and quickly address any 
problems that may occur. When 
I show up for an estimate, I have 
extensive testimonials as well 
as before and after pictures of 
recent and past work successfully 
completed in your community so 
you can make a more confident 
decision about my credibility and 
your selection to move forward 
with your job. 

I’m insured and bonded and will 
have my insurance company send 
you a document insuring “YOUR 
HOME” while we are there to 

paint, if you wish.
I have learned that becoming 

a reputable company requires 
honesty, fairness, and an extra 
helping of punctuality. Let’s face 
it…as long as you do excellent 
work and maintain a clean work 
site and keep a respectable 
image… people will want you 
back for future work and will tell 
others about your company. 

Bottom line…do it right, use the 
best available materials and take 
pride in your trade…the rest just 
falls into place!

To reach Michael D. MacGillis 
Sr. at MDM Painting call (440) 
392-0101 or (440) 477-3927. 

Original Medicare pays for 
much of the cost for covered 
health care services and supplies. 
But those who are new to 
Medicare are often surprised to 
learn Medicare coverage amounts 
to only about 80% of your Part B 
expenses. You will be responsible 
for the remaining 20%. 

The solution? Medicare 
Supplement Insurance can 
help reduce your out-of-pocket 
Medicare expenses. 

A Medicare Supplement 
(sometimes referred to as a 
Medigap Plan) is extra health 
insurance sold by private 

The Lake County Genealogical 
Society (LCGS) meeting will be 
held on February 25 from 10:00 
am to noon. 

Our meetings are typically held 
on the last Thursday of the month. 
The LCGS has been meeting on 
Zoom due to Covid-19. Please 

Medicare Does Not Cover Everything
companies that picks up many 
health care costs including 
coinsurance, copayments, or 
deductibles not covered by 
Medicare. Unlike many other 
types of health insurance plans, 
there are no networks to limit you 
so you can see any doctor who 
accepts Medicare patients.

The Best Time to Enroll
You can enroll in a plan at any 

time of the year. You do not have 
to wait until fall to enroll in a 
Medicare Supplement plan. 

The best time to select a plan is 
when you first turn 65 or sign up for 

Medicare Part B, whichever comes 
later. At that time, you get a ONE-
TIME window when you can buy 
a Medicare Supplement during 
which the insurance company 
cannot turn you down for health 
reasons. After the six-month open 
enrollment window ends, you can 
still apply for a Supplement or 
change to a different Supplement 
plan. However, you will now have 
to pass the insurance company’s 
underwriting to be accepted. 

Your approval is not guaranteed 
once you are outside your open 
enrollment window. 

That is why it is important for 

you to carefully evaluate the plan 
and the company you choose. We 
at Mutsko Insurance Services can 
help you with this decision. 

If you have questions or are 
curious to learn more about 
Medicare Supplements and how 
they work, give us a call. I can 
be reached at 440-255-5700 or 
Lmutsko@mutskoinsurance.com.

Laura Mutsko is a licensed 
insurance broker offering a 
complete line of health and life 

insurance products, including 
Individual, Group and Family 
Health, Annuities, Long Term Care 
Insurance, Medicare Advantage, 
Medicare Supplement Plans, 
Medicare Part D Prescription 
Coverage, Vision, Dental and 
Life Insurance. Mutsko Insurance 
Services, LLC is located at 6982 
Spinach Drive in Mentor, Ohio 
44060. Laura can be reached at 
440-255-5700 or through email at 
Lmutsko@mutskoinsurance.com. 
For more information, visit www.
mutskoinsurance.com.

join us to hear our speaker Cari 
Taplin talk about “Organizing Your 
Research: Making Molehills out of 
Mountains.” 

Visit our website at www.
lcgsohio.org and email us for an 
invitation to the Zoom presentation. 
You can also go to our web site to 

learn more about our organization. 
If you have any questions you 

can call Bonnie at 440-428-3783 
or Cynthia at 440-951-0914.

 Stay healthy for when we meet 
again to find “Our Roots,” and 
interesting information about our 
ancestors.

Lake County Genealogical Society Meeting - February 25th
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Heating Preventative Maintenance Special - - - Only $69.95!

Are You Ready to “Cut the Cable?” 
In the past, many of you have 

asked me “Is it possible to cut 
the cable?” My reply has always 
been “not yet, but soon”. I’ve 
been saying it for 7 years. Well, 

“SOON” is HERE!!
After many months of research, 

I have finally come to the 
conclusion that it IS POSSIBLE 
to “CUT THE CABLE” and save 
a substantial amount of money. 
Since everyone has their own 
needs, I can customize a solution 
to allow you to cancel your 
U-verse, cable or satellite service.

If you have any questions or 
would like more information on 
getting rid of your cable or satellite 
company, please contact me.

Mobile Computer Solutions 
is a mobile computer repair 
service that comes to your home 
or business. I have over 20 
years experience. I pride myself 
on building my business on 
reliability, honesty and finding 
multiple solutions for each client’s 
personal budget.

I specialize in virus removal, 
networking (wired and wireless), 
upgrades, security, data recovery, 
data transfer and printer 
installation and much more.

Mobile Computer Solutions 
is your best source for onsite 
computer, repair and upgrades. We 
sell new and refurbished towers 
and laptops. We also can help 
you with mobile device solutions 
such as adding your device to your 
network, data syncing, security, 
printing options and more. MCS 
was established to provide fast 
affordable onsite service to 
anyone in need. We provide the 
fastest service in the industry and 
are available 7 days a week!

My name is Jeff Berg and 
I am available to personally 
speak with you to discuss your 
individual technology needs. 
I invite you to contact me at 
(440)461-3900, (216) 789-7936 
or jeff@mobilecsllc.com so I can 
personally help you find a solution 
for your household or business 
technology challenges.

Based in Eastlake, Ohio Hoernig 
Heating & Air Conditioning has 
been a family owned and operated 
business for over 55 years.  Dennis, 
along with his sons, proudly carry 
a complete line of quality Rheem 
products including high efficiency 
Rheem Air Conditioning and Gas 

Furnace units. 
With summer winding down and 

colder weather approaching, now 
is the time to have us perform a 
Heating Preventative Maintenance 
Safety Check for the low price of 
only $69.95 (Regular price $95.95).  
The gas furnace tune-up and safety 

check includes: 
1. Clean burners 
2. Clean, light pilot
3. Check Heat Exchanger
4. Check main gas valve
5. Adjust burner & pilot
6. Adjust blower belt
7. Check & adjust furnace controls

8. Check safety pilot operation
9. Oil blower. 
Even though those hot & humid 

days have faded away, you still may 
want to take advantage of  Hoernig 
Heating and Air Conditioning’s  
Central Air Conditioning Tune-Up 
Special for only $69.95 (Regular 
price $95.95). This cooling 
preventative maintenance safety 
check includes: 

1. Check refrigerant charge 
2. Leak test unit if necessary 
3. Check and adjust fan belt 
4. Check bearings 
5. Align pulleys & lubricate 

motor
6. Check Filters

7. Check condenser
8. Check drain
9. Check operation of thermostat
10. Operational check of systems. 
For those of you looking to save 

even more, take advantage of a 
package deal! Have us service both 
systems at the same time for only 
$98!! 

Hoernig Heating & Air 
Conditioning offers free estimates, 
24 hour service, 10% senior citizen 
discounts, and can service any 
brand. We’re also licensed, bonded, 
and insured. 

Give us a call today to schedule a 
preventative maintenance check at 
(440) 942-8175. 
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Mentor Window Earns Yet Another Angie’s List Super Service Award - 8 Years Straight!
Mentor Window has earned 

the home improvement industry’s 
coveted Angie’s List Super Service 
Award for the 8th year in a row. This 
award reflects exemplary years 
of service provided to customers 

throughout Northeast Ohio, along 
with honest, fair prices. 

Steve Douglas the owner of 
Mentor Window was asked about 
how they continue having such 
success in the home improvement 
industry.  "We have crews that 
have been with us for decades, 
and we are very particular about 
the installers we hire. We won't 
just hire anyone to catch up if we 
are backed up a bit, quality is at 
the top of our list when it comes 
to workmanship. When it comes 
to pricing, we are straight forward 
with people, they don't want to 

hear any buy 1 get 1 free nonsense. 
They want a fair, honest price up 
front without all the gimmicks you 
see out there in advertising. We 
treat each and every one of our 
customers like family. " 

 “Only about 5% of the Home 
Improvement companies in 
Northeast Ohio have performed 
consistently well enough to earn 
our Super Service Award,” said 
Angie (founder of Angie’s List.)  
“It’s a really high standard.”

Angie’s List Super Service 
Award 2018 winners have met 
strict eligibility requirements, 

which include an “A” rating in 
overall grade, recent grade, and 
review grade period; the company 
must be in good standing with 
Angie’s List, pass a background 
check and abide by Angie’s List 
operational guidelines.

Service company ratings are 
updated daily on Angie’s List. 
Companies are graded on an A to F 
scale in areas ranging from price to 
professionalism to punctuality. 

Mentor Window offers a full 
range of home improvements, 
including Energy Star Tilt-In 
double hung windows, slider 

styles, bay windows, casement 
windows, patio doors, fiberglass 
and steel entry doors, vinyl siding 
in over 50 colors & styles, cedar 
shake style siding, seamless gutter 
systems, gutter covers, blown in 
insulation, and a complete line of 
backyard storage buildings.

Interest free financing is 
available and most major credit 
cards are accepted. 

 Call today or stop in for a free, 
no obligation estimate (440) 209-
1617. We are located at 7731 
Lakeshore Blvd., Mentor, Ohio 
44060., www.mentorwindow.com.

Certain bird species are 
spending this winter in Northeast 
Ohio in especially high numbers. 
Blackbrook Audubon Society 
encourages everyone to connect 
with these rare visitors and record 
them, as well as resident birds, for 
the Great Backyard Bird Count 
February 12 -15.

Common Redpolls and Evening 
Grosbeaks have flown here from 
Canadian latitudes. They are part 
of a group known as irruptive 
species. Both of these finches 
visit feeders and are easy to spot. 
Participants in the GBBC are 
invited to count all bird species and 
individuals for at least 15 minutes 
on one or more days that weekend, 
regardless of age or birding skill 
level. Instructions, apps and bird 
ID tips are available at www.
birdcount.org.

Blackbrook Audubon lists 
popular birding spots and links on 
the resources page of their website, 
blackbrookaudubon.org.  Follow 
Blackbrook's Facebook page for 
current sightings. Contribute to this 
international count by adding the 
irruptive species to your list before 
they head back north and before 
the annual spring migration begins. 
Blackbrook wants participants to 
bird safely following the current 
Covid-19 guidelines.

Whether counters record birds 
at their feeder, in a park, or any 
other location, submitting these 
numbers will enhance the snapshot 
of bird distribution and abundance. 
This will help scientists answer 
questions on migration patterns, 
spread of diseases and the effects of 
weather and climate change. When 
the Cornell Lab of Ornithology 
and National Audubon Society 
launched GBBC in 1998, they 
created the first online citizen-
science project to collect data on 
wild birds and display the results 
in near real-time. Birds Canada 
joined the effort in 2009. Birds 
observed locally can be compared 
to other reports in the region with 
maps on the project website during 
and after the count.

Last February, participants in 
almost 200 countries counted more 
than 6,900 species of birds on over 
260,000 checklists. Make sure the 
birds in your favorite spot aren’t 
overlooked!

Irruptive Birds are 
in Audubon’s Sights
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Burroughs Nature Club was 
founded in 1916 and named 
after John Burroughs (1837-
1921), the famous Hudson River 
Valley author whose popular 
books inspired many a turn-of-
the-century naturalist. 

The Burroughs Nature Club 
of Willoughby was founded by 
outstanding Cleveland area men 
(scientists, scholars, naturalists, 
and photographers) who shared 
a common love of hiking, 
wildlife watching, and other 
investigations of the natural 
world. They also enjoyed a good 
hike together in the “wilds” of 
Lake County. Their Burroughs 
Nature Club remains one of the 
oldest such nature clubs in the 
nation.

As we celebrate our 105th 
year in 2020-2021, Burroughs 
Nature Club continues to extend 
an invitation to all who share a 
common interest in the study 
and enjoyment of nature and 
the conservation of natural 
resources.

The club will host free, virtual 
programs on Friday, February 
19 and March 19, via Zoom, 
both beginning at 7:00 pm.

The February meeting is 

During these challenging 
times, more people than ever are 
eligible for supplemental food 
benefits through Lake-Geauga 
WIC (Women, Infants, and 
Children). 

Anyone who receives 
Medicaid, food assistance, or 
Ohio Works First automatically 
qualifies, no matter the income. 
Foster parents, custodial 
grandparents, and other legal 
guardians may also receive 
benefits for qualified children 
younger than 5, according to 
WIC's guidelines, which are 
equal to 185% of the U.S. 
Department of Health and 
Human Services poverty income 
guidelines. 

Visit www.lcghd.org/WIC 

to see if you qualify. The WIC 
application is available under 
“WIC” on the Ohio Department 
of Health website, www.odh.
ohio.gov.

Lake-Geauga WIC are 
following all COVID-19 
guidelines per the Ohio 
Department of Health. WIC 
has five locations in Lake and 
Geauga counties. 

Please contact the closest clinic 
for more information: 

WIC Painesville- 440-350-
2552 

WIC Wickliffe - 440-833-6007 
WIC Madison - 440-428-2003 
WIC Huntsburg- 440-636-

5331
WIC Middlefield- 440-251-

6522.

WIC CAN HELP IN TIMES OF NEED

titled:  “Good Plants Gone Bad:  
An Overview of Invasive Plants 
in Ohio,” presented by Jennifer 
Windus, President, Ohio 
Invasive Plants Council.

The  March program, 
presented by Denise Ellsworth, 
concerns “Pollinators in 
Your Ohio Backyard” -why 
pollinators matter, who they are, 
and how to protect them.”

One in every three bites of 
food we take can be traced 
back to animal pollinators. Who 
are these vital creatures, what 
exactly do they do, and how are 
they threatened across the globe? 
This program emphasizes the 
identification and role of bees as 
vital pollinators and highlights 
steps we can all take to help 
pollinators.

Denise is the Program 
Director of Pollinator Education, 
Department of Education/
Entomology, The Ohio State 
University.

To register to attend either 
of these programs via Zoom 
or for further information, 
please email secretary@
burroughsnatureclub.org.

Rid your carpeting and 
upholstery of abrasive soils and 
harmful allergens with a thorough 
cleaning by calling your local 
professionals at Quick Dry Carpet 
& Upholstery Cleaning!

We offer an affordable, 
aggressive 4-step cleaning process 
that enables your carpet to dry in 

about 45 minutes PLUS every job 
comes with our 30-day ironclad 
guarantee!

After an enzymatic pre-
treatment to heavily soiled 
areas, we do an industrial 
vacuuming. By using state-of-
the-art commercial equipment 
containing a non-residue 

solution, we remove stubborn 
dirt, stains, and harmful 
allergens; then a nylon lifter is 
used to groom the beautifully 
cleaned carpeting. 

We don’t cut corners, we clean 
corners! Offering economical 
disinfectants, deodorizers, and 
protectors; we also specialize in 

upholstery, Oriental and area rug 
cleaning throughout residential 
and commercial Lake County; 
plus we are listed with the Better 
Business Bureau. 

At Quick Dry nothing is 
more important to us than your 
complete and total satisfaction. 
Quick Dry stands behind every 
job 100%. If you are not happy 
with our work, within 30 days 

we will re-clean the area in 
question for FREE! You pay 
nothing! Not one cent!

Weekend and evening service 
available at no additional 
charge. Look for the money 
saving COUPON within this 
issue, then contact Quick Dry 
at (440) 269-4971 or visit us at 
www.quickdryohio.com for all 
your professional carpeting and 
upholstery cleaning needs!

At Quick Dry We Don’t Cut Corners, We Clean Corners...Guaranteed!

Burroughs Nature Club Hosting Free, 
Virtual Programs in February & March
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Cleveland-area photographer 
and author Steve Cagan will 
introduce Blackbrook Audubon 
guests to the Colombian Pacific 
coast rain forest area of El Chocó 
in a virtual program Tuesday, 
February 16 at 7:00 p.m. He 
will describe the biodiversity 
of this natural treasure and the 
harm caused by mechanized 
gold mining and indiscriminate 
logging. His photographs also 
reveal how traditional human 
cultures are threatened by the 
violence of the Colombian 
civil conflict and criminal 

What does this mean, you 
might ask? 

Customers all over Eastlake 
are staying in because the 
reality is that no one wants to 
go out and eat in a plastic igloo 
or surrounded by clear shower 
curtains. If Eastlake residents are 
voting with their dollars, they 
would rather put that money into 
their own homes. Why not? You 
are in your home so much more 

Electing Kitchen Remodels and Home Repairs Over a Night Out
now.

Top items people in Eastlake 
are having done right now:

1) Smart Doorbell Installs/
Camera Installs

2) Bathroom Remodels
3) Kitchen Remodels
4) Painting Service

Who are they calling? 
They are calling Monthly 

Upkeep...Eastlake’s premiere 
handyman and remodeling 
service. 

Why are they calling? 
Not only is the work of 

the highest quality, but their 
communication is also the best. 

Call Monthly Upkeep 
Handyman Service Today at 
440-363-6400.

gangs. Cagan will share how 
he contributes to community 
resistance to these threats with 
his camera.

Anyone interested in 
hearing the presentation must 
register on the event page of 
blackbrookaudubon.org. A link 
will be sent to each registrant's 
email address.

While the program starts at 
7:00 p.m., Trevor Wearstler, 
the host and president of 
Blackbrook, will allow people 
into the meeting about 6:30 to 
familiarize themselves with the 

Audubon Shares Threats to Birds in Columbia

The cold weather is back and 
chances are good that those with 
space heaters have taken them out 
of storage and put them back to 
work for the season.

While a space heater can make 
a colder room more comfortable, 
they can also be dangerous if not 
used properly. Heating equipment 
is a leading cause of home fires in 
the United States.

More than 65,000 home fires 
are attributed to heating equipment 
each year – and space heaters 
factor into 43% of those home 
heating fires.

Follow these safety tips if you 
plan to use a space heater.

• Never leave a space heater 
unattended. Turn it off when 
leaving the room and before going 
to sleep.

• Plug the space heater directly 
into a wall outlet. Never use a 
power strip or an extension cord. 
Space heaters draw a high amount 
of electricity that can overload a 
circuit and cause an extension cord 

to overheat and cause a fire.
• Keep your space heater flat on 

the floor, preferably on a smooth 
surface to avoid it accidently 
tipping over. Many space heaters 
now come with a feature that will 
shut them off when tipped over. 
When selecting a space heater be 
sure to look for safety features that 
minimize the risk of fire.

• Avoid using a space heater 
near flammable objects. Place 
your space heater well away from 
curtains, pillows, blankets, paper, 
furniture or anything that may 
overheat and cause a fire.

• Keep children and pets at least 
3 feet away from a space heater 
in use to avoid the unit being 
accidently tipped over or burning a 
child or pet.

Space heaters are great for 
adding a little extra warmth on a 
cold night, but please follow the 
manufactures guidelines and use 
extreme caution if you plan on 
using a space heater this winter.

Space Heater Safety

software features or to chat with 
other attendees.

As a local chapter of National 
Audubon Society, Blackbrook 
Audubon covers Ashtabula, 
Geauga and Lake Counties. 
For more information, email 
b l ackb rookaud@ao l . com. 
Follow Blackbrook Audubon 
Society on Facebook for updates.
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Health District, and Lake 
Health 

Re: COVID-19 Vaccine 
Distribution 

For Phase 1B Populations in 
Lake County

In support of Ohio’s statewide 
effort to distribute COVID-19 
vaccines to Ohioans in Phase 
1B, Lake County Emergency 
Agency (EMA) and Lake 
County General Health District 
(LCGHD) are notifying Lake 
County residents of local 
providers who will begin 
vaccine distribution during the 
week of January 18. 

Governor DeWine has 
announced a tiered system for 
offering vaccinations to the 
estimated 2.2 million people 
who are eligible for the vaccine 
under this phase, beginning with 
those who are 80 years of age or 
older. During this phase, vaccine 
supply will remain extremely 
limited. Vaccine distribution is 
scheduled to begin as follows:

• The week of January 18: 
Ohioans 80 years of age and 
older. 

• The week of January 
25: Ohioans 75 years of age 
and older; those with severe 
congenital or developmental 
disorders. 

• The week of February 1: 
Ohioans 70 years of age and 
older; employees of K-12 
schools that wish to remain or 
return to in-person or hybrid 
models. 

• The week of February 8: 
Ohioans 65 years of age and 
older. 

It is important for Lake 
County residents to understand 
that the total number of vaccine 
doses being sent to each county 
to administer to its residents 
is quite small, with vaccine 
providers each receiving 100 
- 200 doses. Lake County 
providers will receive 2,400 
doses in total to administer to 
Phase 1B residents next week. 
Additionally, providers do not 
know how many doses they 
are to receive each week until 
several days before shipment, 
making it difficult to schedule 
clinic many days in advance. 

To date, over 15,000 
Lake County residents have 
expressed interest in receiving 
the COVID-19 vaccine through 
LCGHD. For these reasons, it 
will take many weeks to reach 
everyone in Phase 1B who are 
eligible and seeking vaccination.

Vaccine will be offered at 
the following Lake County 
providers the week of January 
18.

Lake Health and Lake 
County General Health 
District

At this time, Lake Health and 
LCGHD will be combining 
resources to vaccinate those 
who are eligible for Phase 1B. 
Anyone 65 years of age or 
older, and those with severe 
congenital, developmental, or 
early-onset disorders is eligible 
for vaccination in 1B. 

Anyone who is interested 
can be placed on a list to to be 
contacted for scheduling when 
vaccine becomes available by 
visiting https://www.lcghd.
org/2019-novel-coronavirus-
ncov/covid-19-vaccination/, 
or calling (440) 350-2188. 
The link to sign up is located 
under the Phase 1B heading. 
Eligible individuals will then 
be notified through the Lake 
County Wireless Emergency 
Notification System (WENS) 
via telephone and email with 
instructions on how to schedule 
an appointment. Clinic times 
and locations will also be 
provided at that time. It may 
take several weeks to be notified 
by the WENS system.

 Initially, vaccine clinics will 
be limited to a few select sites, 
and later expanded as vaccine 
becomes more available. 
Laketran has offered to provide 
transportation services to those 
who need it. LCGHD will be 
working directly with Lake 
County schools to coordinate 
vaccination of interested school 
personnel.

To support the response, 
Lake County is also utilizing 
the WENS system which has 
the ability to send out text 
notifications to update residents 
about important changes to the 
LCGHD’s COVID-19 Vaccine 
website, https://www.lcghd.
org/2019-novel-coronavirus-
ncov/covid-19-vaccination.  
This system will be one of 
several resources available for 
residents to have easy access to 
the most up-to-date information. 
Residents are invited to text 
the keyword LAKEOHVAX 
to 69310 to sign-up to receive 
messages from the WENS 
system. 

This is an optional service, 
and residents do not need to sign 
up for this service to be receive 
notifications when vaccine is 

available.

Signature Health
https://www.signaturehealthinc.

org.
(440) 440-578-8203
 

The following Lake County 
retail pharmacies are also 
receiving doses the week of 
January 18. 

Discount Drug Mart
34100 Vine Street, Eastlake 
(440) 942-3330

8500 Mentor Avenue, Mentor 
(440) 255-0040

8023 Crile Road, Concord 
Township (440) 853-2542

Discount Drug Mart will have 
appointment windows that align 
with their normal pharmacy 
hours, seven days a week. 
Patients should call the store, 
and press “1” for the pharmacy 
to schedule an appointment. 

Giant Eagle Pharmacy
36475 Euclid Avenue, 
Willoughby (440) 946-7714

6556 N. Ridge Road, Madison 
(440) 428-6111

30320 Lakeshore Boulevard, 
Willowick (440) 944-6963

8383 Tyler Boulevard, Mentor 
(440) 701-1004

1201 Mentor Avenue, 
Painesville (440) 358-7769

6079 Andrews Road, Mentor-
on-the-Lake (440) 306-0011

Marc’s Pharmacy
9700 Lakeshore Boulevard, 
Willowick (440) 944-2801

7353 Mentor Avenue, Mentor 
(440) 951-1721

Beginning January 14, a 
statewide vaccine provider 
search is available at coronavirus.
ohio.gov/vaccine. This search 
feature will identify vaccine 
providers in each Ohio county, 
as well as the number of doses 
allocated to each location. 
Residents are encouraged to 
check both websites frequently 
as information continues to 
develop.

Stay safe and healthy 
Mayor Morley
dmorley@eastlakeohio.com
 951-2200 ext.1002

Mayor’s Report...Continued from page 1




